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                                   Spring 2018
Christmas Bird Count for Kids


Al Hesla – PWA President
 
PWA conducted its 9th Annual Christmas Bird Count for Kids on January 6. We had participation from 48 kids, 40 parents, and 12 docents for a grand total of 100, a record turnout. The kids included 18 Girl Scouts who were well prepared for the count. They had homemade journals with which they could record their findings. We hope to see them again with the rest of the kids this spring for the Annual Feather Fest for Kids to be held on May 5th.

 
Annual Feather Fest for Kids – May 5

Despite being very foggy early, the kids warmed up with some hot chocolate. Later, the sun broke out around 11 a.m. with spectacular light enabling great views of the colorful birds. The kids recorded 70 species and a total bird count of 1,805 individuals. Following their morning adventure, the kids and their parents gathered for a pizza tailgate party and shared their favorite bird sightings.

 

Many thanks to the Elks Lodge #901 for their sponsorship!

BARN OWL HOUSE

Len Nelson
DISCOVERIES

PWA Research Chair
To learn what our local Barn Owls are consuming, an analysis of the nest remains at the end of the nesting season is an obvious approach. Barn Owls regurgitate the indigestible skeletal remains of their prey in the form of a hairy pellet. So, their nests, at season’s end, are literally one massive conglomeration of these pellets. By carefully picking through the mass, one can set aside each skeletal piece and later do an analysis of each piece and categorize it to the species it once was.
This year, the task was accomplished by PWA docents Len Nelson, Nora Lee Pearl, Pam Williams, Sheryl Nadeau and Sharon Donovan. Before analysis, the remains had been thoroughly baked by Tim Talamantes in an outdoor oven. 
 

This was the third year that we have removed the nest remains from the Barn Owl house located in a Eucalyptus tree in Ellis Creek near Pond B.
In 2014, we discovered the remains of 170 prey ‘victims’ and we were happy to note that there were no dead Barn Owl chicks in the nest.
In 2015, the Barn Owl house remains were not saved when the house was cleaned out. 

In 2016, however, when the house was cleaned out, we discovered the emaciated remains of three juvenile Barn Owl chicks. We cannot know for certain how they met their fate, but it is likely that they starved to death based on a comparison of the remains from the 2014 nest analysis and that of 2016. See comparisons below.
In 2017, no dead chicks were found and the remains of 347 creatures were in the nest. We had a very unusually wet winter, which likely resulted in there being more insects for prey animals to feed on and therefore more prey animals for the owls to stalk. Also, I am happy to report that there were no dead chicks discovered this year.
 

                                   2017                        2016                           2014    
Nest remains
Weight of nest:
 9.3#
3.1#
5.1#
Dead owl chicks?
0
3
0 
Voles
242
81
131
Birds
47
6
31

Rats
0
1
7

Mouse
1
0
1

Gopher
57
1
0

Shrew
0
1
0
Total Prey
347
90
170
 

There are now 18 barn Owl houses in Ellis Creek and Shollenberger. All but two were installed by another party. In late 2017, the PWA was offered the opportunity to clean them out annually and we happily accepted. This will give us the opportunity to analyze a great deal more owl nest remains from which we can try to glean interesting details. Interested in helping? Let me know.
 
 DOCENT DEVELOPMENT
Anne Taylor – PWA Docent Development
Six New Docents Join the PWA Docent Corps 
Six docent candidates completed their training on February 22 at a meeting at the Petaluma Community Center. Over a seven-week period they learned about wetlands biology, all the activities that docents do and principles of teaching. A good part of their training involved learning about the school program including trying the activities that the children do in the classroom or park. They had two visits to Shollenberger Park. The first was a combination bird and habitat walk and the second focused on the school program. The week after their “graduation,” they visited the PWA Library at Nora Pearl’s home.
The new docents are Kathy Cherrstrom, Christine Collier, Pat Hanson, Paula Moors, Elaine Rose, and Kate Symonds. Kathy is already a PWA volunteer and will continue to record docent hours and serve as PWA Membership Chair. The others are shadowing in the school program and starting to volunteer in other ways.
Many thanks to all the people who helped with the training. Helen Heal led all the sessions concerning the school program and some of the other activities. President Al Hesla was present for each session and spoke at many of them. Other leaders/speakers were John Shribbs, Len Nelson, Nora Pearl, Carol Homrighouse, Pam Williams, Deb Sheppard, and many others.
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Drew Halter of the Petaluma Parks and Recreation Department presented certificates to each of the new docents: Kathy Cherrstrom, Elaine Rose, Pat Hanson, Kate Symonds, Paula Moors, Drew Halter, and Christine Collier. (Photo by Deb Sheppard)
DOCENT ENRICHMENT

PWA sponsors several programs for docent learning each year. Some are open to the public and others are for docents and friends.
Presentation by PWA Docent and Master Gardener, Suzanne Clarke
“Monarchs and Milkweed: Can the Monarch be Saved from Extinction?”
Monday, April 9, 7:00 pm

Petaluma Regional Library

Open to the Public

Study Shows Western Monarchs Have Dropped 97% in 35 Years: Data indicates western subspecies is declining faster than eastern monarch
https://sierraclub.org/sierra/study-shows-western-monarchs-have-dropped-97-35-years

These valuable pollinators need help from home gardeners. Suzanne will cover basic anatomy of both the caterpillar and butterfly stages, their life cycle, diet, and distribution east and west of the Rockies. She will explain what the home gardener can do to help their survival. You will also find out about her caterpillar to butterfly cage where you can watch the growth and metamorphosis yourself.

PWA Video of the Month
New docent Paula Moors has volunteered to host a video viewing (with refreshments!) each month. The date is the fourth Wednesday of each month at 3:00, and the topics are usually bird-related. The location is the Community Room at 579 Vallejo St., Petaluma (East Washington to Vallejo St. to end of Vallejo.) The next date is April 26, 2018.

February 20 Bird Count





JJ Harris
Our day began very cold, 27 degrees, clear, but luckily not too windy. It felt like winter to us, but there were many pairs of birds reminding us that spring is just around the corner. The male ducks - American Wigeon, Eurasian Wigeon, Green-winged Teal, and Gadwall - were in their beautiful breeding plumage.

- A Big Day for raptors -

It was a big day for raptors, with 3 falcons, the Peregrine, Merlin and Kestrel; plus Northern Harriers, White-tailed kite, Red-shouldered hawk and Red-tailed hawk being viewed.

A few other highlights: an all-time high count for the Shollenberger count of 9 Anna's Hummingbirds. We also sighted a Western Grebe on the river, and an Oak Titmouse.

Along the NW channel, roosting in the trees, we saw a juvenile Black-crowned Night Heron. This is a good place to find them, and nearby was an adult as well. They are quite amazing to see in close-up through the spotting scope. The young one was a soft gray-brown with pale spots and an intense orange eye while the adult has a dark slate-blue back and wing, pale gray and white in front, with a red eye.

We saw a grand total of 11,008 birds for the day. Over 6,000 were gulls, including one each of the less common Iceland Gull and Glaucous Gull. This is only the third time we've had a Glaucous Gull in the survey, the last was seen in 2015.
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Do you love Shollenberger Park?  
Do you love the Wetlands?
Become a Petaluma Wetlands Alliance DOCENT!
What do docents do?
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HOW CAN I BECOME A DOCENT?

Become a docent by participating in our training program and observing other docents. Training starts January 11, 2018, continuing for 7 consecutive Thursdays. 
To sign up, go to:

http://petalumawetlands.org/docent-program/
More info:  email: Akt1208@bellsouth.net
or call: 707-774-6586
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PWA Board of Directors 
	Al Hesla
	President

	Boyce Quinn
	Vice President

	Open
	Past President

	Jerry Taylor
	Treasurer

	Susan Kraemer
	Secretary

	Anne Taylor
	Docent Development

	Open
	Publicity & Marketing

	Helen Heal
	Program in the Schools

	John Shribbs
	Electronic Media

	Mary Edith Moore
	Restoration/Maintenance

	Nora Lee Pearl
	Historian/Librarian/Archivist

	Len Nelson
	Research

	Kathy Cherrstrom
	Membership
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Tteach 3rd graders about wetlands biomes and habitats 


Llead bird walks


Rrestore the habitats


Conduct research on birds and other wetlands animals


And much more!








Join Petaluma Wetlands Alliance – “Education and Stewardship”


Please support our free 3rd grade education program for all schools in Petaluma, free public walks and presentations, monthly bird counts, bird research, and the preservation of Shollenberger Park and Allman Marsh.





I would like to join PWA:�� ____$25 Individual  _____$40 Family     Donation: $______


 


Make checks payable to: Petaluma Wetlands Alliance. Print this form and mail checks to: 


Petaluma Wetlands Alliance, P.O. Box 2182, Petaluma CA 94953-2182 





Name: _______________________________________________________________________ 


 


Home Phone: _________________________ Cell Phone: ______________________________


 


Address: _____________________________________________________________________


 


City: _________________________________State: ___________ Zip: ___________________


 


Email address: ________________________________________________________________





Newsletters are sent via email.


Petaluma Wetlands Alliance, Inc. is a 501(c)(3) 			       Tax ID 81-1516247     
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